

# Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC)







The January 31, 2018 meeting of the Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC) was called to order by Chairperson Gavin Ferlic at 3:30 p.m. in the Council Informal Meeting Room, located on the 4th floor of the County-City Building.

Persons in attendance included the following individuals representing the following entities:

Gavin Ferlic South Bend Common Council Bianca Tirado Graham Sparks Notre Dame Tim Sexton Tony Oleck Notre Dame Adam Moeller Anna Mullek Rebekah DeLine Bill McKenney Adam DeBeck Ashley Colborn Bill Thompson Tim Lancaster **SBPD** SBPD **Tomar Thomas** Ken Baierl **IUSB** LuElla Webster Marguerite Taylor Pam Claeys Matt Costello Myron Larimer South Bend Tribune Caleb Bauer

South Bend City Clerk's Office South Bend City Clerk's Office Notre Dame Student Government St. Mary's College St. Mary's College Holy Cross College Holy Cross College City of South Bend St. Joseph County Police Robinson Community Center Robinson Community Center River Park West Neighborhood North East Neighborhood Realtor Association

gferlic@southbendin.gov btirado@southbendin.gov gsparks@southbendin.gov timothy.d.sexton.30@nd.edu aoleck@nd.edu amoeller@nd.edu amullek@saintmarys.edu rdeline@saintmarys.edu bmckenney@hcc-nd.edu adebeck@hcc-nd.edu acolborn@southbendin.gov wthompson@co.st-joseph.in.us tlancast@southbendin.gov tthomas@southbendin.gov kbaierl@iusb.edu lwebste1@nd.edu mataylor43@yahoo.com pamelaeys52@sbcglobal.net minimana@att.net mlarimer@sbmdor.com cbauer@sbtinfo.com

# NOTRE DAME UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Tony Oleck mentioned he coordinates the resources and support for off-campus students. He stated he didn't have many updates as it is pretty early in the semester. He did announce the launch of the off-campus website and stated it has been used.

Tim Sexton reiterated that the construction of Phase Two (2) of Eddy Street Commons is underway.

Adam Moeller introduced himself as representing the Notre Dame Student Government as he specifically works with Community Engagement and Outreach. He announced the campaign by the Student Government to encourage students to use TRANSPO more. He then announced the event 'Back the Bend' as it is coming up this spring. The date for that is <u>April 14<sup>th</sup></u>, <u>2018</u>.

#### HOLY CROSS COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Adam DeBeck introduced himself as the Director of Alumni and Community Relations for Holy Cross College. He announced an Emerging Leaders Conference on <u>February 16<sup>th</sup>, 2018</u>. He also announced the College's Facebook page and noted that is the place to get most up to date information about events.

Bill McKenney announced all current Student Government Association representatives were in class and this meeting time was not able to accommodate their schedules. On behalf of those individuals, he announced the success of the MLK Day Celebration.

## SAINT MARY'S COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Anna Mullek announced the recent finishing of Heritage Week. She stated they are planning a 'Love Your Body' Week. She also announced an open forum with certain speakers and a few other events, yet no specific dates were provided.

Rebekah DeLine announced a quick start to the semester. She mentioned the incident with the student that was serving at Broadway Christian Church. She said there are things and conversations being done and being had to mitigate things like that happening again. She said it was an isolated incident but it is good to have the process looked at.

#### INDIANA UNIVERSITY SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Ken Baierl introduced himself as the Chief of Staff for Chancellor Allison and as the Director of Communications and Marketing for IU-South Bend. He thanked members of the local police departments for handling a homicide that was nearby the campus. He said this incident showed the need to be in even more communication with law enforcement and with all other parties that are affected when these instances happen.

## ST. JOSEPH COUNTY POLICE UPDATES AND CONCERNS:

Tim Lancaster said he couldn't reveal much detail about that incident but he realizes there are things that could have been done better. He looks forward to working with IUSB, Notre Dame and the City toward finding community-based solutions to issues such as these. He mentioned that relationships with the surrounding universities have been good. He recognized there to be a few problem areas for off-campus students.

Bill Thompson stated there were no updates on his end. However he reminded everyone that Spring Break is just around the corner and they are ready for that.

## RESIDENTS/NEIGHBORS UPDATES AND CONCERNS:

Marguerite Taylor announced the celebration of the Robinson Center's 17<sup>th</sup> Anniversary to be held on <u>February 16<sup>th</sup></u>. She announced the event at the South Bend Heritage Center of the speaker Dr. Ronald Greggory, but she gave no specific date.

Matt Costello stated it has been a kind of rough year with the partying and the garbage. He said it is an ongoing problem and he announced his resignation from this committee. He said his neighborhood is getting worse. He thanked the Notre Dame and South Bend Police for responding as well as they have.

Pam Claeys announced seven (7) years of good communication with police and the Universities. She thanked the police for all their good work. She announced that the neighborhood has had trouble with a peeper in the past. She informed the Committee that their neighborhood has been in communication with the Police are prepared for the peeper's return as it gets warmer.

Myron Larimer introduced himself as the CERO of the Greater South Bend Mishawaka Association of Realtors. He announced there to be a lot of demand and the inventory is rising. He also shared his enthusiasm to be a resource.

LuElla Webster mentioned the 17<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Robinson Center as well as her updates on Kelly Park. She is hoping to have that dedication during the Best. Week. Ever. She has been meeting with Aaron Perri and it has been four (4) years coming. She mentioned there is a blacksmith guild here in South Bend and they are making some really great things for the park.

# CITY OF SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Ashley Colborn announced no new news from her position in the City Legal Department.

Bianca Tirado announced the Second Annual Amnesty Day to be held Friday July 27th, 2018.

Chairperson Gavin Ferlic set the date of the next CCAC meeting to be <u>February 27<sup>th</sup></u>, <u>2018</u>. He then adjourned the meeting at <u>4:13 p.m.</u>